WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

NOVEMBER 10, 2003

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, at 7:35 p.m. on November 10, 2003.  Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, and Trustee Diane Graf.  Absent:  Trustee Todd Baker.   Also present were Dan & Joey Tomaszewski.  Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle.  

Trustee Todd Baker entered at 7:40 p.m.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of October 13, 2003 regular board meeting as printed. Motion carried.

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to renew CD #81532 for one year.  Motion carried.

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and place on file.  Motion carried.  

Public Comment:  Dan and Joey Tomaszewski addressed the board concerning the incorrect square footage in determining the SEV.  The Board of Review voted to accept the square footage correction and change the SEV and assessor’s values for the previous 2 years.  They claim the wrong form was used by the assessor.  They were advised to contact Chuck Zemla, Assessor concerning this matter, not sure that anything can be done for past two years, but if it could they should have this taken care of at the December Board of Review.  Dan and Joey Tomaszewski exited at 7:55 p.m.

Old Business:  RE:  Convention donations were discussed.  Clerk Oesterle reported that Dorothy Weldon was willing to donate several wreaths.  Trustee Baker brought a bag of donations from his company.  We need to have all donations to Locke Township by next board meeting.

Trustee Baker reported on the Drain Commission meeting on the digital map.  He thinks it will be very beneficial for our township and we need to decide how much to give toward the project.  It was tabled until the next meeting.

Clerk Oesterle distributed the Building Report by Kenneth Chamberlain to the board members.  It stated that he has collected $2,130.85 in permits for this last month.  Year to date total is $18,877.98.  Total permit value year to date is $2,182,040.

Communiques:

· Verizon-RE:  METRO Act Permit Application Form.  Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf not to accept their permit as written, but to approve our Unilateral Permit that we adopted and to have the clerk fill in the appropriate spaces and return them for their signature.  Motion carried.

· Michigan Bell Telephone-RE:  METRO Act Permit Application Form.  Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the Unilateral Permit as written.  Motion carried.

· Michigan Tax Tribune-RE:  Enbridge Energy on three parcels.

· MTA-RE:  Future budget cuts on revenue sharing that will affect the townships and requesting that we contact our Governor and State Representatives and Senators and to attend the town meetings held by the Governor regarding the budget cuts.

· Representative Dianne Byrum-RE:  Hearing on October 28 on Manufactured Housing Reform Legislation.

· Ingham County Road Commission-RE:  Land Division application of Robert Sanderson on Parcel 1 & 2 on Dansville Road.

· Ingham County Road Commission-RE:  Received copy of booklet on Revised Rules, Standards and Procedures for Driveways, Banners and Parades Upon or Over Ingham County Roads.

· Ingham County Health Department-RE:  Soil evaluations of section #11, East side of Searls Road for Mike Salter don’t meet the minimum Ingham County requirements for a conventional on-site sewage treatment system.

· Department of Transportation-RE:  Traffic Summit, Friday, November 14 at 9 a.m. at Ingham County Road Commission.

· Bureau of Workers’ & Unemployment Compensation-RE:  Timothy Basore applying for unemployment.  Clerk is to write a letter stating that he gets paid per diem not a hourly or salary.

· EX-MARK-RE:  Maintenance of mower & Roll Over Protection system.

· MTA Workshop-RE:  Establishing Linkages with the Community.

Trustee Graf reported that the 8th grade kids from Dansville painted the bleachers and dugouts for their service project for the community.

Other business:  Clerk reported that she will try to get a newsletter out before the end of the year.  Clerk Oesterle would like to have Mary McArthur take all the reservations for the park and hall for next year since she serves on the board and is also the janitor.

Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay all the bills presented.  Motion carried.

It was suggested that we get Carpet Master to clean the carpet in the hall.

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carole Oesterle, Clerk

